
Treasurer's Report 

Updated:  December 19, 2019 

 

Our current financial condition 

Statements of Activities and Financial Position as of November 30, 2019 can be viewed on our 
website, www.stjohnsoly.org. Click on the “About Us” tab and then click on “Our Vestry” and 
scroll to the bottom of the page.  

Bank balances as of November 30, 2019: 

 Operations = $33,079.30 (up from $28,008.16 on October 31, 2019 but down from 
$47,131.87 on November 30, 2018) 

 Designated = $35,825.06 (down from $48,500.91 on October 31, 2019 and $91,729.56 
on November 30, 2018) 

 Memorial = $7,718.33 (virtually unchanged since November 30, 2018) 

As of October 31, 2019, the balance in our General (Unrestricted) Account with the Diocese of 
Olympia Master Trust was $450,954.88. It will be reduced by $40,000 as of November 30, 2019 
and by another $80,000 as of December 31, 2019 to apply to our architect’s fees and expenses 
to-date for their work to replace our sanctuary roof and undertake related structural repairs.  We 
intend to reimburse the General Account from funds raised in our upcoming capital campaign. 
 
Looking ahead to 2020 

A Profit & Loss Budget Overview for 2020 (our 2020 Budget) was approved by the Vestry on 
December 12, 2019.  It reflects a projected deficit of $99,423.66. It can be viewed on our website 
by following the same procedure outlined above. 

$56,346.00 (57%) of the projected deficit is our Diocesan Assessment for 2020.  Bishop Rickel has 
advised that—so long as we remain current with our Assessment payments in 2020—we will not 
be required to make any payments in 2020 on the balance owing from 2018 and 2019  
(approximately $77,000.00), and in 2021, we may petition for forgiveness of all or part of this 
unpaid balance from prior years. 

The projected deficit is likely to increase as we fail to secure pledges from those who gave in 2018 
and/or 2019 but have not pledged in 2020 and we incur additional expenses related to our 
buildings and grounds, including repairing and replacing cracked concrete on the sidewalk, work 
required by the fire marshal to satisfy code requirements in the space leased by the Olympia 
Community School, and potential mold remediation. 
 
If you have any questions or would like additional information regarding our budget or financial 
condition, please contact Cynthia Knapp, our Bookkeeper, at cynthia@stjohnsoly.org or me at 
bobleroy05@gmail.com. 

Respectfully submitted… 

…Bob Le Roy, Treasurer 
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and by another $80,000 as of December 31, 2019 to apply to our architect’s fees and expenses 
to-date for their work to replace our sanctuary roof and undertake related structural repairs.  We 
intend to reimburse the General Account from funds raised in our upcoming capital campaign. 
 
Looking ahead to 2020 

A Profit & Loss Budget Overview for 2020 (our 2020 Budget) was approved by the Vestry on 
December 12, 2019.  It reflects a projected deficit of $99,423.66. It can be viewed on our website 
by following the same procedure outlined above. 

$56,346.00 (57%) of the projected deficit is our Diocesan Assessment for 2020.  Bishop Rickel has 
advised that—so long as we remain current with our Assessment payments in 2020—we will not 
be required to make any payments in 2020 on the balance owing from 2018 and 2019  
(approximately $77,000.00), and in 2021, we may petition for forgiveness of all or part of this 
unpaid balance from prior years. 

The projected deficit is likely to increase as we fail to secure pledges from those who gave in 2018 
and/or 2019 but have not pledged in 2020 and we incur additional expenses related to our 
buildings and grounds, including repairing and replacing cracked concrete on the sidewalk, work 
required by the fire marshal to satisfy code requirements in the space leased by the Olympia 
Community School, and potential mold remediation. 
 
If you have any questions or would like additional information regarding our budget or financial 
condition, please contact Cynthia Knapp, our Bookkeeper, at cynthia@stjohnsoly.org or me at 
bobleroy05@gmail.com. 

Respectfully submitted… 

…Bob Le Roy, Treasurer 



Treasurer's Report 

Updated:  December 19, 2019 

 

Our current financial condition 

Statements of Activities and Financial Position as of November 30, 2019 can be viewed on our 
website, www.stjohnsoly.org. Click on the “About Us” tab and then click on “Our Vestry” and 
scroll to the bottom of the page.  

Bank balances as of November 30, 2019: 

 Operations = $33,079.30 (up from $28,008.16 on October 31, 2019 but down from 
$47,131.87 on November 30, 2018) 

 Designated = $35,825.06 (down from $48,500.91 on October 31, 2019 and $91,729.56 
on November 30, 2018) 

 Memorial = $7,718.33 (virtually unchanged since November 30, 2018) 

As of October 31, 2019, the balance in our General (Unrestricted) Account with the Diocese of 
Olympia Master Trust was $450,954.88. It will be reduced by $40,000 as of November 30, 2019 
and by another $80,000 as of December 31, 2019 to apply to our architect’s fees and expenses 
to-date for their work to replace our sanctuary roof and undertake related structural repairs.  We 
intend to reimburse the General Account from funds raised in our upcoming capital campaign. 
 
Looking ahead to 2020 

A Profit & Loss Budget Overview for 2020 (our 2020 Budget) was approved by the Vestry on 
December 12, 2019.  It reflects a projected deficit of $99,423.66. It can be viewed on our website 
by following the same procedure outlined above. 

$56,346.00 (57%) of the projected deficit is our Diocesan Assessment for 2020.  Bishop Rickel has 
advised that—so long as we remain current with our Assessment payments in 2020—we will not 
be required to make any payments in 2020 on the balance owing from 2018 and 2019  
(approximately $77,000.00), and in 2021, we may petition for forgiveness of all or part of this 
unpaid balance from prior years. 

The projected deficit is likely to increase as we fail to secure pledges from those who gave in 2018 
and/or 2019 but have not pledged in 2020 and we incur additional expenses related to our 
buildings and grounds, including repairing and replacing cracked concrete on the sidewalk, work 
required by the fire marshal to satisfy code requirements in the space leased by the Olympia 
Community School, and potential mold remediation. 
 
If you have any questions or would like additional information regarding our budget or financial 
condition, please contact Cynthia Knapp, our Bookkeeper, at cynthia@stjohnsoly.org or me at 
bobleroy05@gmail.com. 

Respectfully submitted… 

…Bob Le Roy, Treasurer 


